Teachers' Union of Ireland Aontas Múinteoirí Éireann.

73 Orwell Road, Rathgar, Dublin 6. Tel: (01) 4922588 Fax: (01) 4922953

22588 Fax: (01) 4922953 e-mail: tui@tui.ie website: http://www.tui.ie



23 March 2009

To: Third level Branch Secretaries

Re: Directive of Industrial Action

Dear Colleague

A ballot of members of TUI endorsed industrial action and strike action up to two days. Notice of strike action has been issued separately for 30th March 2009.

All TUI members now are directed to withdraw from the activities set out below with effect from Tuesday 31st March.

- any work in or for the institute on an unpaid basis.
- local partnership committees
- any new initiatives including "accelerated" courses unless and until these are the subject of consultation, negotiation and agreement. In this regard, each initiative proposed should be considered by the union on its merits
- any further extension or development of electronic modes of work unless and until it is the subject of consultation, negotiation and agreement

Assistant Lecturers/Lecturers are directed

not to accept duties in regard to timetabling

In addition the TUI considers the modernisation agenda is on hold until such time as the suspension of due pay increases is rescinded.

Public service unions including the teacher unions - ASTI TUI, INTO and IFUT - are taking action to demonstrate their anger at the Government's inequitable and unfair handling of the current economic crisis, including the refusal to pay the national agreement increases in September, the so called "pensions levy" and the education cutbacks. TUI members fully understand the devastating effect the crisis is having on the lives of those who are losing their jobs. However, we believe that there is a fairer, better way to deal with the crisis which clearly places the greater burden on those most able to bear it.

Please ensure that all members are advised of the industrial action as set out above and that they are directed to comply with this decision of the executive committee.

The Notice of Industrial Action as sent to the employer is attached.

Yours sincerely

Peter MacMenamin General Secretary

23 March 2009

Re: Notice of Industrial Action

Dear President

A ballot of members of TUI endorsed industrial action and strike action up to two days. Notice of strike action has been issued separately for 30th March 2009.

All TUI members now are directed to withdraw from the activities set out below with effect from Tuesday, 31st March.

- any work in or for the institute on an unpaid basis.
- local partnership committees
- any new initiatives including "accelerated" courses unless and until these are the subject of consultation, negotiation and agreement. In this regard, each initiative proposed should be considered by the union on its merits
- any further extension or development of electronic modes of work unless and until it is the subject of consultation, negotiation and agreement

Assistant Lecturers/Lecturers are directed

• not to accept duties in regard to timetabling

In addition the TUI considers the modernisation agenda is on hold until such time as the suspension of due pay increases is rescinded.

Public service unions including the teacher unions - ASTI TUI, INTO and IFUT - are taking action to demonstrate their anger at the Government's inequitable and unfair handling of the current economic crisis, including the refusal to pay the national agreement increases in September, the so called "pensions levy" and the education cutbacks. TUI members fully understand the devastating effect the crisis is having on the lives of those who are losing their jobs. However, we believe that there is a fairer, better way to deal with the crisis which clearly places the greater burden on those most able to bear it.

Please take this letter as official notice of the industrial action as set out above.

Yours sincerely	
Peter MacMenamin	
General Secretary	